Town of Olla Minutes


Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting held on Tuesday, February 14, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. at the Olla Town Hall – 1907 Louisiana Street.  Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order; Chief Stott opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Wendy Allbritton called roll.  Present: Mayor Elliott, Madge Bailey, Al Cassels, Anthony Fenoli, Joe Rachal and Mark Richardson.  Various members of the public were present.


Rachal made a motion, second by Richardson, to approve the agenda as presented.    Motion carried. 

Cynthia Cockerham addressed the council during the presentations and comments.  Cockerham wanted to discuss the grant funding from The Rapides Foundation and to consider adopting a no smoking policy in the park and other outdoor facilities such as the Farmer’s Market and Courtyard.  Cockerham showed the council the signage that would be available for the Town’s use and the grant would pay for the signage.  Cockerham reported that a letter of intent was sent to BCBS for another grant opportunity, but unfortunately it was not funded.  Cockerham announced that the Olla Farmers Market has been accepted to be a part of the Kids Club Program through The Rapides Foundation, which will bring more opportunities to the market.  
Cassel made a motion, second by Richardson to approve the January 10, 2017 monthly meeting minutes.  Motion carried. 
· Engineer Report – Shuler reported that Resolution 2017-001 is on the agenda, stating that bids were opened on January 17, 2017, for construction funding for the LCDBG 16-17 downtown sewer rehab project.  Three bids were received and Suncoast Infrastructure, Inc.  was the low bidder.  Shuler reported that it is unsure what will be found when starting the job since rehab hasn’t been done on the sewer system since the mid 80’s.  Shuler reported that Jones’ Electric was finished at the water well #3 and are awaiting DHH approval to go online.  Shuler advised that the block-grant process is changing this year and it needs to be decided what to apply for.  Shuler discouraged any street projects; only focus on water and sewer projects.  Shuler presented the council with 2 packets containing a quote from Medora Corporation for a GridbeeTM Trihalomethane (THM) Removal Equipment for the Plum Street Tank.  Shuler stated that Pleasant Ridge is not passing their THM testing and  this installation will help. Shuler stated the only downfall is that the CWEF 2015-2016 will only cover $35,000 of the $85,765 system with the town coming up with the difference.  Shuler stated that the company will guarantee 100% performance and if the Medora equipment does not meet the removal criteria throughout the first year following installation Medora will, at the customer’s option, either (1) add additional Medora THM reduction equipment, at the customer’s cost for the equipment and at Medora’s cost to install it into the tank, or (2) remove the THM reduction equipment at Medora’s cost, and refund 100% the cost paid to Medora for the removed equipment.  This system is designed to achieve an approximate 45-55% reduction of untreated THM, based on a maximum flow through the tank of 320,000 gpd and a 600 gpm fill rate.  Shuler reported that operators will not be able to flush ahead of the water testing.  The State has implemented the new Safe Drinking Water Fee that provides water testing by the state.     
· Fire Department – Joe Thompson delivered the written fire report for January.  The department responded to 4 alarms; all fire department equipment is in operational condition.  There have been no changes in the membership for the department.  The department and department members attended a business meeting and two training meetings and a three hour LSU class. Thompson reported that the three SCBA air compressors were serviced and the air quality tested and has received certificates  showing that all three units passed.    

· Police Report – Chief Stott delivered the written police report for January.  123 citations issued, $32,251.38 was collected in fines and court costs, department responded to 59 incidents, 5 arrest, 3 accidents and 4 dog complaints.  Stott reported all of his units are in operational condition.
· Public Works Report:  Superintendent Jeter delivered the written public works report for January.    93 work orders were issued with only 2 not being completed.  Jeter reported that he had an employee that was injured last week while working on a sewer lift station and that necessary safety measures are being taken in order to prevent anything like from happening again.  Jeter reported that he has been trying to get a quote for new rubber tracks for the trackhoe and they should be around $1600 each.  Jeter stated that during the school winter break they are scheduled to do some line replacement on Gum Street.  Jeter wanted the record to reflect that chlorine disbursement has not been manipulated to pass any water testing.
· Police Jury Report:  Mayor Elliott reported that in January, one request was sent to the police jury requesting one load of white rock to use for a culvert replacement on Gum Street.

      Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal to accept the reports as presented.  Motion carried.
      Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to approve Resolution 2017-001 – Awarding the contract to Suncoast Infrastructure, Inc., contingent on contractor clearance from the State, in the amount of $205,705.00; for the 2016 LCDBG Contract No. 2000218064 for Downtown Sewer Rehabilitation Project.  Motion carried.
     Rachal made a motion, second by Bailey to Introduce Ordinance 2017-001:  An  ordinance adopting the financial policies and procedures manual for the Town of Olla and to set the public hearing for Tuesday, March 14, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  Motion carried.
      Cassels made a motion, second by Rachal to introduce ordinance 2017-002:  An ordinance to charge a service fee charge for credit card and debit card users in the Town of Olla and to set the public hearing for Tuesday, March 14, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  Motion carried.

      Rachal made a motion, second by Fenoli to approve the occupational license application for Greenfield Nursey – Jim Greenfield – 1170 O’Connor Street.  Motion carried.

      Richardson made a motion, second by Fenoli to approve the street light request by Jason Chisolm but placing the light at the intersection of Olive and Plum Street.  3-Yay,  2- Nay.  Motion carried.

       Fenoli made a motion, second by Bailey to approve the January 2017 financial statements as presented.  Motion carried.

      Rachal made a motion, second by Fenoli to approve the January 2017 bills as presented.  Motion carried.

      Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to approve the employee health benefit plan, accepting the 6.9% increase.  Motion carried.

Mayor Elliott reported that two timers were purchased to put on the lights at the walking trail and basketball court. This will complete the first phase of The Rapides Foundation Healthy Places Grant.    Elliott stated that as part of phase 2 of The Rapides Foundation, we purchased 2-50” screens for the security system, one being at the substation and the other in the Town Hall.  
       Cassel made a motion, second by Fenoli to adjourn at 7:40 p.m.  Motion carried.
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Rhonda Elliott, Mayor
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Wendy Allbritton, Town Clerk 

